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1. It is located about 73,000 miles from the center of Saturn. It lies with 
rings D, C, and B on the inner side and ring A between it and the Encke 
division. It was initially thought to have been empty, but several ringlets 
were later detected within it. FfP, name this gap, discovered by an 
Italian-French astronomer. 

Answer: _Cassini division OR gap_ 

2. Its ancient empire was established in 681, introduced to Christianity by 
BORIS I in 865, and at the height of its power under SIMEON I, who 
challenged the Byzantine Leo II. The modem-day nation has an area of 
42,823 square miles. Its southwestern comer contains the Rila, Pirin, and 
Rhodope mountain ranges, and the Maritsa river flows through the southeast. 
FTP, identify this Slavic nation, whose claims to Macedonia inspired it to 
ally with Germany in WWI. 

Answer: _Bulgaria_ 

3. Beck's study of boundary perception supported the Law of Pragnanz. This 
law states that items or stimuli that can be grouped together will be. This 
law is an integral part of a school of psychology that deal with visual 
stimuli including the Muller-Lyon illusion and the phi phenomenon. FfP, 
identify this school, founded by Max Wertheimer. 

Answer: _ Gestale 

4. A young French criminal kills a policeman after stealing a car. He is 
hunted all around Paris, but he stays with his American lover in her 
apartment. She eventually tips off the police, and they track him down and 
kill him. FfP, this is the plot of what 1959 film, starring Jean-Paul 
Belmondo and directed by Jean-Luc Godard? 

Answer: _Breathless_ 

5. The grand duchy of Warsaw created from Polish territory was given 
official status, as was the new kingdom of Westphalia, and Danzig again 
became a free city. It immediately followed Napoleon's victory at the 
battle of Friedland, forcing Prussia and Russia to join in the Continental 
System, but Russia was otherwise unpunished. Prussia was also forced to pay 
a severe indemnity. FTP, identify this 1807 treaty. 

Answer: Treaty of _TilsiC 

6. Born in 1926, the son of a railroad worker, he began his career as a 
performer in satirical revues. He was writer, director, and co-star of what 
was, at one time, Italy's most popular television show until it was 



censored by the Italian government. Recently, he claimed that rightist 
thugs raped his wife and the government hindered the investigation. FTP, 
name this man who is also known for works such as Mistero Buffo and The 
Accidental Death of an Anarchist. 

Answer: Dario _Fo_ 

7. Its working title was _The Choice of Life_. Its two volumes were written 
during the evenings of one week in January 1759 in an attempt to earn money 
for the author's dying mother over the course of 8 nights. FTP, identify 
this fable, modeled after the recently translated tales from the _Arabian 
Nights_, subtitled The Prince of Abyssinia, written by Samuel Johnson. 

Answer: _Rasselas_ 

8. Born in 1552, he attended the Merchant Taylor's School under headmaster 
Richard Mulcaster. He moved on to Cambridge where he met Gabriel Harvey and 
they began a correspondence in which they discussed theories of poetry. 
FTP, identify this author of the Shepeardes Calendar, who also developed a 
sonnet form composed of three quatrains and a couplet in iambic pentameter, 
and used a new stanzaic pattern for his most famous work, The Faerie 
Queene .. 

Answer: Edmund _Spenser_ 

9. Robert Lowell once described him as "A Wordsworth with the obsession of 
a Lewis Carroll." He studied psychology and English at Vanderbilt 
University until 1937 when he moved to Gambier, Ohio to teach at Kenyon 
College. He wrote children's books early on in life, and then, 
appropriately enough, wrote several critical essays, collected in 1953's 
Poetry and the Age. FTP, identify this Tennessee-born author of Losses, And 
Suddenly It's Night, and the Woman at the Washington Zoo. 

Answer: Randall_Jarrell_ 

10. His father was a successful actor whose most notable role was the lead 
in _The Count of Monte Cristo_ which made him famous. He entered Princeton 
in 1906, but he dropped out in less than a year. For the next five years, 
he eloped and divorced and was a prospector, seaman, derelict, and 
newspaper reporter, all of which found its way into his own drama. His 
fIrst full-length play, Beyond the Horizon, won the 1920 Pulitzer. FTP, 
name this author of Anna Christie and Desire under the Elms. 

Answer: Eugene _O'Neill_ 

12. Born Aug. 4, 1805 by age five he had already learned Latin, Greek, and 
Hebrew. As he grew older he mastered additional languages, but his primary 
interest was mathematics. At age 15 this Irishman started studying the 
works of Newton and Laplace. FTP, name this man who designed a technique to 



generate the equations of motion of a dynamic system, equal for many such 
systems to the sum of the kinetic and potential energies of the system, 
expressed in terms of the system's coordinates and momenta treated as 
independent variables. 

Answer: William Rowan _Hamilton_ 

13. Rarely standing more than 3 feet in height, these animals balance 
themselves by stretching their arms above their heads. They eat mostly 
fruit, leaves, and insects, and they have elongated canine teeth. They 
sleep at night in groups standing upright. FfP, identify these small apes 
of genus Hyloblates, found in the forests of SE Asia. 

Answer: _Gibbon_ 

14. She is the title character of a minor play of Bertolt Brecht. She 
struggles with her tyrannical uncle Creon, and she is in love with Creon's 
son Haemon. She is sympathetic with the plight of her father following her 
mother's suicide. She is more sympathetic, however, to her sacred duty to 
bury her brother, Polyneices, who as a rebel against Thebes is to go 
unburied. FfP, name this daughter of Oedipus. 

Answer: _Antigone_ 

15. A the beginning of his reign in 1611 he established a system of 
government that was dominated by five administrative departments. The most 
of important of these departments was the department of the Chancellery 
which was headed by the king's chief minister, Count Oxenstierna. FfP, name 
this Swedish king who sought glory overseas, conquering Livonia and winning 
the battle of Nordlingen before dying in his victory at Lutzen. 

Answer: _Gustavus_ (II) _Adolphus_ (DNA Gustavus Vasa) 

16. Born in 1839, the son of a Harvard mathematician, he worked as a 
scientist for the United States Coast and Geodetic Survey. He made some 
contributions to the theory of the pendulum, but he is better known for his 
works in philosophy. In the late 1870's he did seminal work in semiotics, 
though his essays were not well known, and were published posthumously as 
Chance, Love, and Logic. FfP, name this man, who held that the meaning of 
an idea was to be found in an examination of the consequences to which the 
idea would lead, which he called pragmatism. 

Answer: Charles Saunders _Peirce_ 

17. A gas lamp hangs down from the ceiling in the middle. Two small windows 
can be seen in the back, and a tiny clock occupies the upper left comer. 
On the right, an old woman pours tea, and immediately to her left is an old 
woman drinking her cup of tea. FfP, name this 1885 work by Vincent Van Gogh. 



Answer: The _Potato Eaters_ 

18. Thucydides called him "the most violent of the citizens" and Aristotle 
related his tendency to shout vehemently at trials. He was the Athenian 
leader at the victorious battle of Pylos, and he led the opposition to 
peace talks following the battle. FTP, identify this statesman, whose 
victory at Sphacteria was undone by the loss at Amphipolis in 422, where he 
perished. 

19. This megalomaniacal composer once proclaimed "I am God . .. I am 
freedom. I am life." His wife, Vera, was a pianist, but he left her to live 
with Tatiana Schloezor even though he never divorced Vera .. He was known 
for incorporating visual arts into some of his compositions. FIP, name the 
composer who projected colored lights during his 1901 tone poem Prometheus. 

Answer: Alexander _Scriabin_ 

20. This rare earth metal has a similar color and luster to iron, and it is 
like tin in hardness. It bums in air more easily and brighter than 
magnesium, and it emits sparks when scratched with steel. Its dioxide is 
used in Welsbach incandescent gas. It is used as a core for the carbon 
electrode of arc lamps, and alloys are used for cigarette- and gas-lighter 
flints. FTP, name this element, discovered by Klaperoth, atomic number 58. 

21. Born in Burlington, Iowa in 1896, he joined the Du Pont Company in 1928 
as head of their innovative program of basic research. In 1931, while 
studying the long-chain molecules known as polymers, he developed a 
silklike fiber that, after stretching, produced one of Du Pont's most 
important patents. FTP, identify this discoverer of nylon. 

Answer: Wallace Hume _ Carothers_ 



USC Boni 

1. FIPE, answer the following about an event from the Seven Years War. 

A. Name the battle from June 22, 1757 between a small British force and 
Suraja Dowla, Muslim ruler of Bengal. 

Answer: Battle of _Plassey_ 

B. Name the representative of the British East India Company that wished to 
oust the French from Bengal, thereby instigating the battle of Plassey. 

Answer: Robert _Clive_ 

C. Suraja Dowla had earlier been involved in an incident that led to the 
death of 146 Englishmen. FfP, name the incident 

Answer: _Black Hole of Calcutta_ 

2. Between Richard the Lionhearted and Richard II, 5 men ruled England. 
F5PE and a bonus 5 for getting them all in order name these Kings. 

Answer: _John_, _Henry Ill_, _Edward C, _Edward ll_, and _Edward ID_ 

3. Name the author of the following Greek plays FfPE. 

A. Alcestis 

Answer: _Euripides_ 

B. Peace 

Answer: _Aristophanes_ 

C. Eumenides 

Answer: _Aeschylus_ 

4. Given an acronym of an organization of the United Nations, name the 
organization FfPE. 

A. UNESCO 

Answer: _United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization_ 

B.GATI 

Answer: _General Agreement on Tariffs and Trade_ 

C. WIPO 



Answer: _ W orId Intellectual Property Organization_ 

5. Name the composer from works 30-20-10. 

30- Sinfonia Domestica and Eine Alpensinfonie 
20- Tod und Verklarung and Naxos auf Ariadne 
10- Don Quixote and Don Juan 

6. Name the European authors of the following works of literature FIPE. 

a) Magister Ludi 

Answer: Herman _Hesse_ 

b) Exile and the Kingdom 

Answer: Albert _Camus_ 

c) _Ondine_ and _The Apollo of Bellac_ 

Answer: Jean _Giradoux_ 

7. Name the following people who are associated with the story of 
Agamemnon FIPE. 

A. Name the seer whose prophecy led to the sacrifice of Iphigenia. 

Answer: _ Calchas_ 

B. Name the man who, with Clytemnestra, killed Agamemnon. 

Answer: _Aegisthus_ 

C. Name Agamemnon's father. 

Answer: _Atreus_ 

8. Name the directors of the following films FfPE: 

A. _Juliet of the Spirits_ 

Answer: Federico _Fellini_ 

B. _The Passion of Joan of Arc_ 

Answer: Carl-Theodore _Dreyer_ 



C. _Hiroshima Mon Amoue 

Answer: Alain _Resnais_ 

9. Answer the following about the lobes of the brain for the stated number 
of points. 

A. F5PE name the four lobes of the brain. 

Answer: _Frontal_. _Parietal_. _Temporal_. and _Occipital_ 

B. F5PE name the two fissures that separate the parietal lobe from the 
temporal lobe and the frontal lobe respectively. 

Answer: _Lateral_ fissure and _Central_ fissure. (Obviously the answers 
must be given in order. . 

10. Name the composers of the following works FlOPE . 

A. _Death and the Maiden QuarteC 

Answer: Franz _Schuberc 

B. _Ode to Napoleon_ 

Answer: Arnold _Schoenburg_ 

C. _Akhenaton_ 

Answer: Philip _ Glass_ 

11. Answer the following questions from the field of astronomy FTPE. 

A. It is the term for the apparent change in the position of a celestial 
body resulting from the fmite velocity of light and the orbital motion of 
the earth. 

Answer: _aberration_ 

B. It is the term for a small periodic movement of Earth's axis that causes 
the celestial pole to trace a wavy path as it moves among the stars. 

Answer: _nutation_ 

C. It is the term for the disturbance in the orbit of a celestial body 
caused by the gravitational force of another body. 

Answer: _perturbation_ 



12. Name the authors of the following essays FfPE. 

A. _Tradition and the Individual Talene 

Answer: Thomas Stearns _Elioe 

B. _The Mark on the Wale 

Answer: _Virginia Woole 

C. _Culture and Anarchy_ 

Answer: Matthew _Amold_ 

13. Name the painters from works 5-10-15. 

5- _Card Players_ 

Answer: Paul_Cezanne_ 

10- _The Ancient of Days_ 

Answer: William _Blake_ 

15- _The Butterfly Hune 

Answer: Berthe _Morisoe 

14. Name the Swiss city from a description FfPE. 

A. This Swiss city is located near Mt. Pilatus. Wagner lived there 
temporarily, and Beethoven was allegedly inspired by a prominent feature of 
this city. 

Answer: _Luceme_ 

B. T his second largest Swiss city is located on the Rhine near both 
Germany and France. Nietzsche was a professor at its university. 

C. Located at the mouth of the Limmat River it is the capital of its 
eponymous canton. 

15. Name the British Romantic poets from works on a 10-5 basis. 

10- _Revolt of Islam_ 
5- _To a Skylark_ 



Answer: Percy Bysshe _Shelley_ 

1 0- _The Eve of St. Agnes_ 
5- _La Belle Dame Sans Merci_ 

Answer: John _Keats_ 

10- _This Lime-Tree Bower My Prison_ 
5- _ ChristabeC 

Answer: Samuel Taylor _Coleridge_ 

16. Name the inventors of the following devices FfPE. 

Cyclotron 
Cloud Chamber 
Triode or audion 

Answer: Ernest Orlando _Lawrence_ 
Answer: Charles _ Wilson_ 

Answer: Lee _de Forresc 

17. Name the American playwrights from works FIPE. 

A. 27 Wagons Full of Cotton 

Answer: Thomas _Laniec or Tennessee _ Williams_ 

B. All My Sons 

Answer: Arthur _Millec 

C. Hello Out There 

Answer: William _Saroyan_ 

18. Name the treaty that ended each of the following wars FfPE. 

A. War of the League of Augsburg 

Answer: Treaty of _Rhyswick_ 

B. War of the Austrian Succession 

Answer: Treaty of _Aix-La-Chapelle_ 

C. Great Northern War 

Answer: Peace of _NystadC 

19. Name the poem 30-20-10. 

30- Completed in 1930, it opens with and epigraph from _The Book of Job_ 
20- It is divided into 15 smaller poems including _Cape Hatteras_ and _The 



Rivec. 
10- It is the masterpiece of Hart Crane. 

Answer: _The Bridge_ 

20. Given a year and a political party, name its nominee for the Presidency. 

A. 1868, Democrat 

Answer: Horatio _Seymour_ 

B. 1892, Greenback 

Answer: James _ Weavec 

C. 1856, Republican 

Answer: John C. _Fremonc 

21. Given a description of a psychological effect that Adam suffers from, 
name it FTPE. 

A. Adam once ate too many burritos and became violently ill. He now avoids 
eating burritos. It is also known as conditioned taste aversion. 

Answer: _ Garcia_ Effect 

B. Adam finds out that someone is observing his work ethic while he authors 
this packet; therefore, he works diligently. 

Answer: _Hawthome_ Effect 

C. Adam is kidnapped by Uma Thurman, but he develops an attachment to her 
during the ordeal. 

Answer: _Stockholm_ Effect or syndrome 




